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GLOBAL TECH (HOLDINGS) LIMITED
(incorporated in the Cayman Islands with limited liability)

ANNOUNCEMENT

The Board has noted the recent decrease in the price and the increase in the trading volume of the shares of the Company and wishes to state that it is not aware of any reasons for such changes.

The Board also wishes to clarify in response to a newspaper article appeared on the Hong Kong Economic Times on 15 January 2002.

The Board has noted the recent decrease in the price and the increase in the trading volume of the shares of the Company and wishes to state that it is not aware of any reasons for such changes. Regarding an article appearing on the Hong Kong Economic Times on 15 January 2002 in relation to the detention in Guangzhou City of a member of the Company’s senior management due to certain taxation issues, the Board is not aware of the sources of such article but wishes to confirm that none of the directors of the Company is involved in the alleged investigation and it is not aware of any taxation investigation in the People’s Republic of China concerning the Company and its subsidiaries.

The Board also confirms that there are no negotiations or agreements relating to intended acquisitions or realisations which are discloseable under paragraph 3 of the Listing Agreement, neither is the Board aware of any matter discloseable under the general obligation imposed by paragraph 2 of the Listing Agreement, which is or may be of price-sensitive nature.

Made by the order of the Board of Global Tech (Holdings) Limited, the directors of which individually and jointly accept responsibility of the accuracy of this statement.

By Order of the Board of
Global Tech (Holdings) Limited
SY Ethan, Timothy
Vice Chairman
Hong Kong, 15 January 2002

Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the South China Morning Post.
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